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Tutnall & Cobley Parish Council
MINUTES of the ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY of TUTNALL & COBLEY PARISH 
Held on Tuesday 8 May 2012 in the Community Hall, Tardebigge

1 WELCOME:  The Vice Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting; the Chairman having resigned on 4 May 2012.

2	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 17 MAY 2011
The minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on 17 May 2011 were approved.  
Proposed: Cllr Denyer; Seconded:  Cllr Ashwin.  All were in favour.

3	COMMENTS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:  	None

4	ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE VICE CHAIRMAN:
The Vice Chairman thanked everyone for their support throughout the year.  A number of projects had been completed during the year including the Community Hall steps (with special thanks to Cllr Whittaker); Jubilee Orchard (with special thanks to Cllr Cooper); completion of the Community Resilience working document (with special thanks to Cllrs Cooper and Pengelly), the purchase of Cobley Hill windpump (with special thanks to Cllr Whitehouse and Andy Mason).
Very best wishes and thanks were extended to Caroline Hicks who had now left the area; she would be greatly missed by Members.
The resignation of Geoff Whitehouse has left a big void.  Geoff had been a councillor for 30 years and Chairman for 25.  All Members thanked him for all his hard work and support.  Members suggested planting a horse chestnut in his honour on Broad Green – the presentation photo could form the front cover of the newsletter.  Members also wished to buy a separate personal present, to be agreed.
The Vice Chairman concluded by thanking all Members for their commitment and team work, it had been a very successful year.

5	ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE COMMUNITY HALL OFFICER:
Cllr Denyer reported on the meeting room charge waiver benefiting the Parish Council; front entrance steps funded by the Parish Council; there had been a change of officers with a new chair and finance officer to avoid conflict of interests; the hall floor had been restored over the Easter holidays; there would be a car boot sale in July and a bonfire party in November.  The Church Plant Sale Committee had agreed the Community Hall could raise funds at their May Day event.

The Chairman thanked Cllr Denyer for all her work carried out on behalf of the Council.

6	ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE FOOTPATH OFFICER:
	The Footpath Warden was recuperating from an operation.  His written report was circulated and noted.

The Vice Chairman thanked Cllr Cooper for all the work he has done on behalf of the Council.

7 TREE WARDEN’S REPORT: The Tree Warden had only received one request for assistance in respect of a yew tree in Tutnall Close.  Redditch Borough’s Tree Officer had inspected but did not feel there was a problem.

The Chairman thanked Cllr Denyer for all the work she has done on behalf of the Council.


8     ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE CHARITIES:
Cllr Ashwin confirmed that the vicar had been given a Community Order after being found guilty of misappropriating funds.  The misconduct was particularly disappointing as the vicar had done a good job in distributing funds from the charities; with the number of individuals receiving donations being higher than in previous years.  Cllr Tolley asked that if anyone knew of anybody who might benefit from the charities to please contact either himself or Cllr Ashwin.

The Vice Chairman thanked Cllr Ashwin for all the work done on behalf of the Council.

9     ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE EDITOR OF THE PARISH NEWSLETTER:
Cllr Ashwin, thanked everyone for their contributions which produced another good edition - with special thanks to Cllr Denyer and the Clerk.  Cllr Ashwin asked Members to start planning for this year’s magazine as soon as possible.

The Vice Chairman thanked Cllr Ashwin and Members for their contributions.

10	ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE DISTRICT COUNCILLOR:  	Cllr Whittaker reported that the majority of his time was still being taken up with planning and highways issues.

The Vice Chairman thanked Cllr Whittaker for all the work done on behalf of the Council.

11	ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE COUNTY COUNCILLOR:  	No report had been received.

The Chairman thanked County Cllr Moffett for all the work done on behalf of the Council.
    
12      REPORT FROM ANY OTHER PARISH REPRESENTATIVES:  None.

13 	COMMENTS FROM THE CLERK:  The Clerk reported that no complaints had been received during the year.  The new Localism Act, standards regime and code of conduct should make it an interesting year ahead.

14	DISCUSS:  Any Other Issues Appertaining to and Affecting the Parish:  None

[bookmark: _GoBack]15	DATE OF THE NEXT PARISH ASSEMBLY:
	The date of the next Annual Parish Assembly is to be arranged. 

There being no other business the Vice Chairman closed the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.





Signed: ……………………………………………………………………..  Chairman		                          Date:   14 May 2013
			 
